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Fruits and veggies not likely linked to colon cancer risk 

Eating fruits and vegetables was not strongly associated with decreased colon cancer risk, 

according to a study published online in the September 25 Journal of the National Cancer 

Institute.  

Several studies have examined the relationship between colon cancer and fruit and vegetable 

intake, but the results have been inconsistent. A team of researchers led by Anita Koushik, 

Ph.D., formerly of the Harvard School of Public Health in Boston, analyzed the association 

between fruit and vegetable intake and colon cancer risk by pooling the results of 14 studies 

that included 756,217 men and women who were followed for 6 to 20 years. 

Their analysis showed that while fruit and vegetable intake was not strongly associated with 

overall colon cancer risk, there may be a lower risk of cancer of the distal colon the left-hand 

side of the colon among those who consumed the largest amounts of fruits and vegetables. 

However, the difference in the associations for cancers on the left and right sides was not 

statistically significant. 

Results for each fruit and vegetable group were generally consistent between men and women, 

the authors write.  
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Note to Reporters: 



We have started up an e-mail list to alert reporters when papers are available on the EurekAlert 

site. If you would be interested on being on this list, please let us know at 

jncimedia@oxfordjournals.org. The content will continue to be available through EurekAlert’s 

e-mail system and our EurekAlert page.  

The Journal of the National Cancer Institute is published by Oxford University Press and is not 

affiliated with the National Cancer Institute. Attribution to the Journal of the National Cancer 

Institute is requested in all news coverage. Visit the Journal online at 

http://jnci.oxfordjournals.org/. 
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